FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
10. Please provide the number of warnings issued for Public Space Protection Orders (PSPO) in 2020, 2021, 2022 and 2023. If this data is available, please provide a breakdown of these warnings by restriction. 

Please can you provide more specific requirements in relation to this question. As the Council currently have two PSPO’s, both of which are managed under separate processes and departments. 

Should the information you require be specific to the PSPO on Alcohol and Substances then this data is managed and collated by Leicestershire Police and this information will need to be sought through their own Freedom of Information Request. If the request is regarding the Dog Control PSPO then this information can be provided by the Council for your information. 

In response to your request for clarification over question 10 please can you answer for the alcohol and the dog control PSPO.

As we’ve explained above, information regarding alcohol and substances is held by Leicestershire Police, not Leicester City Council.
In response to dog control PSPO’s

With regard to the three elements of the Dog P.S.P.O.s, no warnings are issued.

Should a person be seen violating the fouling, control or exclusion aspects of the appropriate Order, they are issued a Fixed Penalty Notice. This reflects a universal approach to discharge the offence. There are safeguards built in to accommodate recognised assistance dogs, and the noted ability of those in charge of the animal at the time of violation. An appeal process represents a further interrogation of any penalty issue, where fairness and proportionality can be scrutinised. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
